The 92nd Schutzen Konig
King Mickey and Queen Lisa

Cordially invite you to the

King’s Party

Saturday, January 9, 2016
8:30 pm - 12:00 am
(Doors open at 8:00 pm)

Kolping Center
10235 Mill Road

$10 per person, includes beer, wine, pop, and appetizers
Cash Bar for mixed drinks after 2:00p

Music by
Pete Dresssnan and the SUN

For Reservations, please call:
Doris Wilke at 513-521-5019

Mail check to:
Kolping King’s Court
c/o Doris Wilke
5180 Deeridge Lane
Cincinnati, Ohio 45247

Join us for an evening of fun, dancing and fellowship.
We encourage wearing your trachten or German attire,
Although it is not required




Kolping Society’s
Children’s Christmas Party

DECEMBER 20, 2015

Doors open at 2:20
Party from 3- 5 pm.

call Amy Ahrnsen at 513-542-8554
For reservations before December 15
Leave Your name, phone number and # of children attending

Enjoy a day of entertainment and crafts with the chiloren and
ograndchildren!!
ALL Kolping member’s children and grandchildren are tnvited.

If yow'd Like to help out by donating items to decorate the
Gingerbread houses, please call the office @ 251-7951 or let
Amy know what you Like to bring.

(ex. marshmallows, skittles, etc.)




STUBE NACHT

CURE YOUR WINTER BLUES
JANUARY 30™ / 6:30— 11:30 PM

The Kolping Society invites you, your family, and friends to cure your winter blues by celebrating the
Halfway point to Schitzenfest (Cincinnati’s Original German Fest) with our 3" annual Stube Nacht!
Your prescribed remedy will be waiting for you in our Wein & Bier Stube!

This is a family-friendly experience, so please make plans to bring the whole team!

Blues Cure #1 - The Alp'n Zaub'n Band!

Enjoy the fun, familiar, and fresh contemporary and traditional German sounds of the Alp’n Zaub’n Band (a.k.a., Alpen Echos])!
You won’t want to miss the great entertainment they have in store for you.

Blues Cure #2 - Eat and Drink Stube Style!

$7 Buffet Dining [optional] - opens at 7:00, which includes Pretzel sandwiches, Baked Paotato, and Soup & Salad bar. Free snacks.
Bourbon Bar ¢ Wine Table ¢ Cocktail Bar « Schnaps Cart ¢ Beer [$3 bottles / $10 buckets (4 bottles)]

Blues Cure #3 - Try Your Luck at the Stube Race Track!

When you aren’t singing and dancing with the Alp'n Zaub'n Band, pick your favorite ponies and
Wager for prizes at our “Night at the Races” track!

Blues Cure #4 - You Won’t Have to Miss The Game!

In case there’s a special game on, our Klubhaus TV will be available for those who want to keep up with the action.

Blues Cure #5 - Keep the Kids Busy!

Our Children’s area will have games, movies, coloring contest with prizes, and activities available!
12 years & under Free Admission, Free Hot Dogs, and Free Soda.

Stube Nacht Particulars:

Where: Kolping Center (10235 Mill Road * 45231) - Wohen: January 30th / 6:30 - 11:30 PM
Admission: $5 per Person / $10 per Family (parents and school-age children) ¢ Open to Public
Attire: Party Attire Requested

RSVP to schutzenfestcincy@gmail.com -or- call Barb Hessler (513-742-8842]
You will want to get your reservations in early, as we had a fantastic crowd last year and plan to top it in 2016!

Bring your old friends, make some new friends, and have a Great Time!

Help spread the word on Facebook & Twitter: facebook.com/SchutzenfestCincinnati twitter.com/kolpingcincy

IMPORTANIT: special plans are being made to celebrate Cincinnati’s 150" Anniversary of Schitzenfest in 2016!
Please mark your calendars for the 3" weekend in July (15 - 17]!
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Schiitzen December 18th at 8:00 p.m. Team
sign up and practice starts at 7:00 p.m

. Last month is our TURKEY SHOOT was a great
success. Thanks to Paul Wienkamp for handling
this event.

Please come early to help set up and thanks to
those who stay late and help put everything back.

High Individual
High Tam:

Darrell Kidwell (70)
Trautman (331)

This month is our Christmas Party, Food will be
provided by the President’s Team.

Work Schedules will be available to teams to sign
up for Targets, Bar, and Food, or Tickets.
December: Team Gutzwiller — Targets

Team Mppre — Food

Team Lambert — Bar

Westendorf - Tickets
January & February are filled, but March needs
tickets.
If you have any Shooting Club questions, contact
the president at: mmoore82028@cinci.rr.com

Deaths
Bob Stehlin passed away in November, our
sympathy to his wife Marian, children, Robert,
Nancy, Mark, Michael, and William

Our sympathy is extended to Irene Hasenfratz and
Annamarie Geoppinger whose brother, Eddie
Buelsing passed away this week.

May their souls and the souls of all the faithful
departed rest in peace.

History Book

It took more than a month, but finally all but a few
of the 622 copies of the book have found a home.
The Society donated 26 copies and purchased an
additional 152 copies, 37 of which have already
been sold. The remaining 115 copies will be
available for the $35.00 price until they are gone.
Additional copies can be obtained by contacting us.
On December 1%, Ray Kunze reported that he had
read every word and survived to tell about it!
Thanks for the many kind words and notes that have
been sent our way. It is comforting to know that the
contributions of so many members over the long
history of the Society will now be remembered
forever in the pages of this book.

Mike and Nancy Pelzel

6205 Twinwillow Lane

Cincinnati, Ohio 45247

513-385-3120

pelzelfest@aol.com
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Hoppy Birthday to 9ll our December

Biethdays
12/1|Uhlhorn Marilee
12/1|Sprowls Garry
12/1|Huntsinger William
12/2|Callahan Aaron
12/3|Sonnenberg James
12/3|Puffinberger Martin
12/4|Kramer Hubert
12/4|Valerius Larry
12/5|Schlake Rick
12/6|Diekmann George
12/6|Kunze Lois
12/6|Griffin Susan
12/6|Hermeling Barbara
12/6|Courter Tammy
12/7|Tabler Richard
12/7|Schmitz Tobias
12/7|Brunsman Matthew
12/8|Redder Irmgard
12/8|Stapf Jim
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12/9|Bakonyi Otto

12/9|Hammons Joe
12/11|Schulte Erich
12/11|Abt Joseph
12/11|0'Neil John
12/13|Kunze Elizabeth
12/13|Schlake Carl
12/14|Holstein Karl
12/14|Weissmann John, Jr.
12/15|Kuhl Janet
12/17|Grinkemeyer Diane
12/17|Stupprich, Jr. Jacob (Jay)
12/18|Panioto Ronald
12/18|Wilke Werner
12/18|Koester Marian
12/18|Ramsey Carolyn
12/19|Lahrman Frank
12/20|Bruewer Gertrud
12/20|Dechering Tony
12/20|Thorner Lisa Ruff
12/21|Leuker Christel
12/22|lanszen William
12/22|Hughes Howard, H, Sr.
12/22Hill Rick
12/22|Breitenstein Mildred
12/23|Sommer Robert
12/23|Callahan Ben
12/24|Hasenfratz Irene
12/24|Schnetzer Courtney
12/25|Lintz, I Charles
12/25|Riley Timothy
12/26|Parnitzke Hartmuth
12/26|Isfort Steven
12/28|Willenbrink George
12/29|Verhoff Wy
12/30|Kemper Bill
12/30|Vosseberg Ralph
12/31|Neumann Elizabeth

Fr. David Hiller High School
Scholarships

Once again, the Fr. David Hiller Fund will offer two
(2) $2500.00 grants to children of active Kolping
parents. At least one parent must be a member for
at least 3 years. Grants are available for children
who will be freshmen at a Greater Cincinnati
Catholic High School in the school year 2016/2017.
These grants will be renewable for each successive
school year provided certain conditions are met.
In 2016, the grants will be awarded to the two
freshmen students. Current grant recipients are
also required to reapply in order to receive their
renewable grants. Applications and program
descriptions will be available in the Hiller Fund Mail
Slot in the Kolping Board room after December 1,
2015. Applications should be sent directly to the
Cincinnati Scholarship Foundation who will
determine the awardees. Deadline is February 28,
2016. A complete description of the program is
available on the Kolping website,
www.Kolpingcincinnati.com.; Any additional
guestions should be sent to Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-
6554 or pahrnsen@fuse.net

FDH Fund Report
The Fund received the following donations :

Margaretha Mohs Memorial
Bev & Vince Meyer

John Hamen jr Memorial
Bev & Vince Meyer
Kolping Saengerchor

Deuscher Buben Verein
Dink for Diplomas

We thank the Buben Verein for sponsoring two
events per year for the benefit of this Fund.
Mike Brakers and his supporters have
committed to support this Fund for quite some
time and we are very grateful for this.
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We also thank the donors for remembering this
Fund with their contributions. Recently we paid
out $18,850.00 for scholarships and
administration fee to the Cincinnati Scholarship
Foundation who take care of the scholarship
selection process for us. The only input the
committee has in the selection process is the
solicitation of scholarship applicants, setting
the policy for those to be considered and the
value of the scholarships.

We thank everyone who has helped in any way
this past year supporting this Fund.

We wish you a Merry Christmas and a healthy
& enjoyable New Year.

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer
513-941-6439
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Kolping Social Media Sites

It’s an exciting time to be involved in Kolping.
Did you know Kolping is on Facebook and
Twitter?? Make sure you “like” Kolping Cincinnati
(www.facebood.com/Kolping Cincinnati/) on
Facebook and Schiitzenfest Cincinnati
(www.facebook.com/SchutzenfestCincinnait/) on
Facebook and give us a follow on
Twitter@kolpingcincy(twitter.com/Kolpingcincy) —
Kolping Cincinnati

Stay tuned for the latest updates, sneak peaks, and
sweepstakes onluy offered on our social media
pages! You do not want to miss this year’s 150
Anniversary Celebration of Schiitzenfest in
Cincinnati.

A Final Message from the
President

Thank you for allowing me the
privilege to serve as your
President these last two years.
God bless and Merry Christmas.

Walter Amrein

Thank you to the Tuesday Workers

As we are coming to the end of this year I thought it
to be appropriate to thank all the guys and ladies
who supported the Tuesday crew in any way.

We had a very busy year and accomplished a lot
although the crew keeps getting smaller. Under the
leadership of Norb Schomaker & Werner Wilke we
did the things that we could handle to keep the
facility in good repair.

Here are some of the latest activities that were
handled by members of the crew. Thank you for
your loyalty.

e Bill Adelmann & Mike Hasenfratz set up the
Christmas trees in the halls and clubhouse.
Gary Gerdes saw to it that the fountain was
cleaned, winterized and turned into a
Christmas decoration. I believe the outside
still needs to be decorated.

e Chuck Merk, Tim Jamison, Bill Westendorf
and Werner Wilke put away the stage that
the Saengerchor used for the
Weihnachtskonzert. Once this chore was
completed Tim, Werner and I worked on
fastening the corrugated roofing between the
two storage sheds.Werner Wilke and a
helper cleaned out some gutters that had
filled again with leaves.

e Ray & Joe Kunze along with Dick
Ellensohn set up the halls for Mass and the
Christmas Party. Many tables and chairs had
to be moved. (By the way, Joe Kunze is the
grandson of Ray Kunze. He works third shift
for Metro but has been coming on Tuesdays
quite frequently over the past few years.
Youth, a welcome sight.)

e Theo Leuker for keeping up with the leaves
and needles (Pine trees) around the building.

e Norb Schomaker for keeping everything
running smoothly.

e Heinz Kuhl for keeping the refrigerator
stocked. Heinz is recuperating from back
surgery.

e Henry Althoff for using his truck for store
pickups, etc.

e We also want thank those who do the
cooking for us and always present a
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different menu that everyone seems to
enjoy.

e Linda & John Knizner and their crew for
putting a the delicious Rouladen meal
together for the Weinfest. Gert Schroeder,
Kitchen Mama for Weinfest, trained John &
Linda well. The younger crew have earned
their stripes and they are a welcome sight.

e The Vosseberg & Wilke clan put a
successful Goettefest together even though
more folks showed up than had made
reservations. Irene Whalen did it a good job
overseeing the operation and making sure
that everyone received a meal.

The folks mentioned above were the latest crew that
donated their time, talent and effort to keep our
physical plant functioning as well as possible. As
always I apologize for missing someone who
deserves to be mentioned.

Rumor has it that the oak tree in the front of the
clubhouse needs to come down because it sheds its
leaves in the spring. Between fall and spring some
leaves always fall and they are blown up against
clubhouse entrance on windy days. They make a
mess there. Anyone have some idea how we can
resolve that issue without taking a beautiful oak
down. ? No tree in the front of the building would
create a heck of a void and it takes to long to grow
another one. Besides, there is no such thing as a
clean tree. Personally I am against taking any
healthy trees down.

Merry Christmas & a Happy New Year.
Ted Tegenkamp
513-941-6439
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Tom & Jeannine Brinkman
Lois & Jim Kemper
Genie, Ed, Paul Reinert

Ingrid & Joe Thompson
Werner Wilke

Doris Wilke, Editor




